Dear Pilot,

We are anxious for you to join the fun in Hollywood, Florida when "ISA+21"--International Social Affiliation of Women Airline Pilots--holds its Second Annual Meeting at the Diplomat Hotel.

The dates are May 28 - 30, so plan your May bidding for those days off!

If you wish to share a room with another member, call Terry London Rinehart (408) 358-2128, and she will put you in touch with other girls wanting to double up.

Please make your reservations directly with the Diplomat Hotel-- 1-800-327-1212 and tell them you are with ISA+21 -- Women Airline Pilots.

There are good times in store for everybody, so don't miss out.

Ree you in Florida!

Claudia Jones

President

Dear Pilot.

May is fast approaching and we have a party in store for you in Flordia! Imagine lounging in the sun at the Diplomat Hotel, playing golf, tennis plus getting to know other women who fly for the major airlines!

Our organization is only a year old. We're called ISA+21 and that stands for International Social Affilation of Women Airline Pilots and the 21 charter members. Our reason in organizing is purely social- to get to know each other and exchange ideas. If you are not already a member, you are cordially invited to join us.

Here are the particulars for our second annual get together:

- May 28: Arrival and Registration

 (Ft.Lauderdale is the closest airport, however there is transportation from Miami too Limo is approximately \$6.00.)

 Rooms are \$38.00/per night Double up if you wish. Each room has an ocean view.

 Evening Cocktail Party get aquainted, compliments of the Diplomat Hotel.
- May 29: Morning breakfast/business meeting.

 All day at your leisure swim, golf, tennis, sightsee, etc.

 Evening an evening run and volley ball on the beach.
- May 30: No scheduled activities departure at your leisure.

Any of you who desire to share a room with another girl, please call Terry London Rinehart (408) 358-2128, and give her your name and phone number. She will in turn give you names and numbers of others wishing to double up.

Please make your reservations directly with the Diplomat Hotel, Hollywood, Florida 1-800- 327-1212 and tell them you are with ISA + 21 - Women Airline Pilots.

Husbands or boyfriends are welcome. HALP will be on hand for fun and games. (HALP = Husbands, boyfriends, consorts or gigolos of airline pilots).

We want to hear from you! Even if you're a member already please send us your completed application form and update.

Let's get together in May !!!!!!

ISA + 21 Officers

Claudia Jones - Pres.

Beverley Bass - Vice Pres.

Terry London Rinehart Sec.

Denise Blankinship - Tres.

Mary Bush - Membership Chairman

Continental Airlines
American Airlines
Western Airlines
Piedmont Airlines
Hugher Air West

Dear Filot,

Here is one last reminder that our meeting is scheduled for may 28, 29 and 30 at the Diplomat Hotel in Hollywood, Flordia. Please make your reservations directly with the hotel 1-800-327-1212 and tell them you are with the Women Airline Pilots. It is very important to make your reservations as soon as possible so we can plan our activities.

WE HAVE BEEN ASKED BY THE PRESS AND THE DIPLOMAT HOTEL TO BRING OUR UNIFORMS - SO PLEASE DON'T FORGET.

Hope to see you all at the end of the month. We have a surprise gift for you at the meeting.

Cracelekie. ISA + 21 OFFICERS MINUTES FROM THE INTERNATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF WOMEN AIRLINE PILOTS

ISA + 21

May 29, 1979

The meeting was called to order by President Claudia Jones at 12:00 at the Diplomat Hotel in Hollywood, Flordia. Claudia welcomed all the members and stated that our purpose in meeting was to establish a network of communication between the women airline pilots of the world. Claudia explained that HALP (Husbands of Airline Pilots) was formed at our meeting last year in Las Vegas. HALP also includes boyfriends, consorts, gigolos and anyone else you care to bring. All of the ISA officers were introduced and then the members in the room introduced themselves and told everyone what position and equipment they were flying.

Vice President Beverly Bass thanked everyone for coming and gave a special thanks to the Diplomat Hotel for the cocktail party. She also thanked American Airlines for giving us the terrific breakfast at our meeting.

Terry London Rinehart gave the minutes to last years meeting.

Denise Blankinship, our treasurer, said that our bank balance was \$674.26. This was after our phone bill was subtracted.

Mary Bush our Membership Chairman, told us that we have 43 members and that there are 105 women airline pilots in the world.

NEW BUSINESS

Emily Warner motioned and Bonnie Tiburzi seconded, that all officers will be reimbursed for costs incured during the year.

Representaives from each airline were selected to keep ISA appraised of all new-hires.

TWA - Lynn Ripplemeyer

UAL - Jean Haley

BRANIFF - Holly Fulton

REPUBLIC - Charlotte Wall

DELTA - Sharon Griggs

CONTINENTAL - Claudia Jones

AMERICAN - Beverly Bass

WESTERN - Terry Rinehart

AIR WEST - Mary Bush

PIEDMONT - Denise Blankinship

FLYING TIGERS - Norah O'Neill

FRONTIER - EMILY WARNER

In Europe - Danielle Decure

Mexico and South America - Conchito Barnard Reu's

Danielle Decure of Air France gave a report to the membership on the women flying in Europe. She reports 5 to 6 women flying in England, and one Captain on an F-27 for Indian Airlines. Jacquline Camus is a Captain on a D0-1 for Air Inter and Anne-Marie Putier is a co-pilot for Air Inter. UTA has one women pilot now and China has female military pilots.

Claudia gave us the results of the poll that was taken.

- 1. Officers would remain for a 2nd term.
- 2. The next meeting place would be on the west coast or more centrally located. It would be around the 3rd week in May. The meeting will be during the week.
- 3. There will be a compromise between leisure time and the planned activities.

Danielle gave out gifts that she brought from France. Names were picked out of a hat. We all thank her very much for her generosity.

Claudia adjourned the meeting at 1:30.

Terry London Rinehart Secretary, ISA + 21

A WARM HELLO AND SEASONS GREETINGS!

I'd like to say how great it was seeing each and every one of you at our Annual Meeting in Florida. We are still so new that we are feeling our way yet. Your suggestions about the 1980 meeting are being taken seriously, and preparations for our get-together are already underway. I have asked Terry London Rinehart to enclose a copy of the minutes from the 1979 meeting in this letter, so that you can refresh your memories on our discussions.

Again, I would like to say thank you to American Airlines for hosting our Florida meeting at the Diplomat. The brunch and cocktail party were both delightful.

This next year, the meeting will be held in Denver, Colorado-thanks to Emily Warner and our 1980 host, Frontier Airlines. You will be receiving more correspondence on the meeting as plans materialize; however, for now mark the date on your bid sheets for MAY 13, 14, 15. This is a Tuesday arrival and Thursday departure and is not during any holiday that I know of. It should be a good time for non-revenue travel. You will have a choice of places to stay, and we have planned some more activities to do together.

As I mentioned earlier, we are a new organization, and are not without growing pains. Please be patient. The decal for our T-shirts, which so many of you have written me about, was lost. Jean Haley from United is presently working us up another one, so we should have an iron-on version soon. Some of your checks were returned for improper andorsement. This is because when we officially changed the name to ISA, the bank didn't get the name change in time-(ENTIRLY MY FAULT!!)—and didn't know who ISA was. This has been taken care of, so please give us another chance.

Have a wonderful Holiday Season and a High Flying 1980!